From: Andy Cobb

To: Billings, Bradford, EMNRD

Cc: Williams. Kristopher C; Yu, Olivia, EMNRD

Subject: RE: 2017 Annual GW Rpt W. Lovington Strawn Unit # 8 1R-2457, Lea County
Date: Tuesday, May 8, 2018 12:29:15 PM

Thank you Mr. Billings, | will be in contact with Terracon and we will proceed.

Andy Cobb | Director of Environmental Health and Safety
Energen

O 432.686.3599

C 432.557.3145

3510 North “A” St.,Bldgs. A & B, Midland, Tx. 79705

From: Billings, Bradford, EMNRD <Bradford.Billings@state.nm.us>

Sent: Tuesday, May 08, 2018 11:55 AM

To: Andy Cobb <Andy.Cobb@energen.com>

Cc: Williams, Kristopher C <Kris.Williams@terracon.com>; Yu, Olivia, EMNRD
<Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us>

Subject: 2017 Annual GW Rpt W. Lovington Strawn Unit # 8 1R-2457, Lea County

May 8, 2018

Andrew Cobb — Energen
Kris Williams — Terracon

The Oil Conservation Division (OCD) in New Mexico is in receipt of the 2017 Annual Groundwater
Monitoring Report for the West Lovington Strawn Unit #8 with 1R-2457 identification. Data and site
requests were made.

The following:

1. Itis approved for monitor wells MW’s 1 thru 6 for chloride evaluation using EPA Method
300.0 of site groundwater.

2. New monitor well identified as MW-7 should, if possible be moved an additional 60-80 feet to
the southwest, if access allows.

3. OCD requires soil samples for chloride evaluation at 10 foot intervals to the air water
interface, well defined log of soils and use of EPA 300.0 Method for analysis.

4. Add new well (MW-7) to sampling sequence for site when logistics allow.

5. Terracon schedule, sampling protocol and Methodologies for analysis are approved.

If there are any questions or comments, please contact this office. We appreciate your time and
efforts on this issue.


mailto:Bradford.Billings@state.nm.us
mailto:Kris.Williams@terracon.com
mailto:Olivia.Yu@state.nm.us

Sincerely,

Bradford Billings
EMNRD/OCD
Santa Fe

OCD approval does not relieve the operator of liability should their operations fail to adequately
investigate and remediate contamination that may pose a threat to ground water, surface water,
human health or the environment. In addition, OCD approval does not relieve the operator of
responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, local laws and/or regulations.



